VILLAGE PLANNING BOARD                                                                                                                                          MEETING
MAY 10, 2023
Chairman Don McCord presiding

Members:		Diana Holt, Tracy Bennett, Britt Mead 
			
Excused:		Rick Mathews

Others: 		Vince Luce, Becky Jackson, Bonnie Rae Strickland, Judy Einach, 
			Andy Johnson PE, Michelle Jungquist

MINOR SUBDIVISION REVIEW – 103 CHESTNUT ST. GORGEOUS ENTERPRISES/MICHELLE JUNGQUIST
Civil Engineer, Andy Johnson, gave a brief overview of 103 Chestnut St. in the R-3 District, plans for a subdivision. He included all the maps. One of the main concerns in the area is that it is in a FEMA flood zone, they don’t define the base level elevations, so he had to calculate that. He did a hydrologic and hydraulic study and looked at the stream gauge data of the creek on Hawley St.  The biggest storm ever seen 1972 hurricane, he looked at extreme flows and calculated basically where the 100-year flood elevation would be and calculated BFE. NYS has some guidance on the level 1 ft. to 3 ft. For more critical infrastructure they want 3 ft. For smaller residential, it is a minimum of 2 ft. for less critical it could be 1 ft. the house is going to be a 12-foot higher than the base flood elevation.  It has a natural plateau, and an existing driveway. 

It has been surveyed by our licensed surveyor and the elevations were recalculated. It is in an Archaeological zone which was cleared by a Professor from UB who has credentials in Archaeological and did the clearance and was also it was cleared by SHPPO.  He checked with DEC as it is in a “protected area”, it is considered a confined riverine which is basically confined to the banks of the flow of the bank full width of the stream. She is not going to build or disturb the back bank; it will be at least 400 feet back from the bank flow width. 

The Village Zoning was checked making sure it fit within the zoning in that District. Did the site plan and the utilities and they do have water, sewer and gas. They will use the existing driveway that is located there currently to run the utilities in which is shown on the plans. She will work directly with the DPW to make the hookups etc.  Will be a slight alteration of the driveway which at this time is a bit steep which is shown on the plan as well. 
The house dimensions 46’ X 52’ Ranch style.
It was explained that the one home belonging to Bonnie Hartley has “life-use”. The 1st house will be built now. There will be a 2nd house with the address of 10 N. Water St.
There are 3 lots located which the third will be sub-divided later.  
The question was raised if they could proceed with doing the driveway which Code Officer noted they could commence with that. 
The width of the driveway now is 15’ with shoulders, a regular single lane road.  
There will be a pump station, but no specs at this time. Work will be done with the DPW for this process. 


On a motion by Chairman McCord, seconded by Britt and carried unanimously, the Board approved the minor subdivision with the following conditions: 1.) A survey map (plot plan) showing the B parcels be submitted and 2.) the complete sewer and water utilities and pump system be pre-approved by the Westfield DPW.

MINOR SUBDIVISION REVIEW-209 N. PORTAGE ST./JOHN PREVITY
Overall acreage of this property is 2.0 acres. 

The board made a motion by Britt Mead, seconded by Tracy Bennett and was carried unanimously to approve the request for minor subdivision at 209 N. Portage St. property of John Previty as submitted in the plat plan.

BUTTER CREAM BAKERY SIGN PERMIT REVIEW – 33 E. MAIN ST./HOLLY KACHERMEYER
The building is 20 feet wide so the sign is 1.5 so the sign will be within the allowed amount.
Awnings will be done as well eventually; the painting and the sign will be done now.

 The board made a motion by Britt, seconded by Diana Holt and was carried unanimously to approve the Sign Request as submitted for Butter Cream Bakery located at 33 E. Main Street.

MINUTES OF MARCH 8, 2023
The board made a motion by Tracy, seconded by Britt and was carried unanimously to approve the minutes of the March 8th meeting. It was noted that in the future, the minutes should state questions posed by members and the response of the applicant when feasible.

MINUTES OF APRIL 17, 2023
The board made a motion to correct the minutes of the April 17, 2023, Planning Board meeting noting that the parking lot plan was approved on a motion by Tracy seconded by Diana and was unanimously approved.

The board made a motion by Tracy, seconded by Britt and was carried unanimously to approve the minutes of April 17, 2023, with the above corrections.

The decision was made to schedule a workshop session for 
May 24th from 3:00 – 5:00.
	
ADJOURNMENT
The board made a motion by Tracy, seconded by Diana and was carried unanimously to adjourn the meeting.
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